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Zonta Club of Wynnum Redland Inc.

PO Box 132

Capalaba 

Queensland 4157 


AREA 5 DISTRICT 24

CHARTER DATE: 24 SEPTEMBER 1981

wynnumredlands@zontadistrict24.org

NEWSLETTER MARCH 2008

PRESIDENT: Judith Trevan-Hawke (HM 3821 2511)
CORRESPONDENCE: Janet Mylne (HM 3399 3342)

TREASURER: Philippa Donaldson (MOB 0411 875 234)

NEWSLETTER: Margaret Finegan (HM 3207 4442)

CALENDAR

MARCH 

6TH Thursday, International Women’s Day Dinner at Alexandra Hills Hotel $50 pp

10th March Dinner Meeting Alexandra Hills Hotel think about paying annual dues $130

16th Area meeting Noosa details at Dinner meeting

31st Board Meeting Gail Abbott COMMITTEE REPORTS DUE 
APRIL

2nd Scope Wynnum Club dinner at Wardys on the Water, 443 The Esplanade Manly $40 head supporting YOUNGCARE RSVP 25th March

14th Dinner Meeting Annual dues $130

19th Cancer Council Relay for Life

28th Board Meeting Marilyn Smith

MAY

9/10th Annual Garage Sale Cleveland High School

12th Dinner Meeting & AGM last chance to pay Annual dues $130

14th Combined Services dinner at Shangrila Gardens Wynnum hosted by Scope $35pp RSVP 3rd May

31st Sausage Sizzle Bunnings Victoria Pt.

JUNE 

2nd Board Meeting changeover dinner at Judith Trevan- Hawke’s

9th Dinner meeting at private home Queen’s birthday

30th Board meeting

DINNER MEETING DETAILS

DATE 
MONDAY 10TH MARCH 

Apologies must be made to Philippa Donaldson 0411 875 234 by Thursday 6th March. After this date all meals must be paid for.

VENUE
 Alexandra Hills Hotel, Finucane Rd Alexandra Hills.  

COST
$30

TIME
6.30 for Fellowship- Dinner to be served at 7 pm

PRICE RISE:  We have been advised by Alexandra Hills Hotel that the cost of the meal is to be $30 each. The price increase takes effect at the March meeting. The club has decided to waive the admin fee for the next 12 months.

 Club policy confirmed at the February meeting is that $2 admin is paid when an apology is given to the Treasurer in time and that after the Thursday cut off date $30 is due and an invoice will be sent.
ZONTA BIRTHDAYS

March Janet Mylne 12th, Jill Allen 19th and Jill Maclachlan 22nd. Happy Birthday to you all. 

PRESIDENTS REPORT

Dear members, as I write the March newsletter I know charter members will be saddened by the news of Jean Gibson’s death following a recent fall. The club will be represented at the funeral and the Zonta Club of Wynnum Redland offers our condolences to Jean’s family and friends.

The International Women’s Day dinner invitations have been well received and over 100 guests are now expected to attend and hear Justice Margaret McMurdo speak to the topic “Celebration of Women in Public Life”. Congratulations to Jill Allen and her team for organising the event. Thank you to all members for their support in providing donations, raffles and inspiring friends, colleagues and neighbours to join us for this celebratory night.

Members are reminded that annual dues are approaching fast, and would the board members please have their annual reports available for the next board meeting. Doesn’t the year fly by. 

The cost of our dinner meeting on the 10th March has succumbed to inflation so please remember to bring the extra dollars with you!

Best wishes

Judith 

SERVICE and FUNDRAISING REPORT 

1. I am happy to announce that negotiations with Bunnings at Victoria Pt about a sausage sizzle have been successful and we have been given Saturday 31st May as our date. A roster will be organized prior to the event. 
2. It is usual at the start of the year to think of some fund raising ideas and I would be grateful for suggestions from members.
3. We enjoyed a very informative talk from Janet Duggan, our Guest Speaker at the February Dinner meeting. After the guest speaker had left the motion to donate $200 to the school was put to the meeting. After discussion the amount was raised to $500, which I am happy to take with me to Tanzania as our club’s donation to the school and will report back to the meeting on my return. 
Marilyn Steenland.

STATUS OF WOMEN

We will have two motions at the March meeting to further our support for Silky Oaks and Maybanke. 

MOTION “ That the Zonta Club of Wynnum Redland Inc. donate $1000 to Silky Oaks Children’s Haven to support emergency care for women & children”.   And

MOTION “ That the Zonta Club of Wynnum Redland Inc. donate $1000 to Maybanke Association for the purpose of furnishing their women’s refuge”. 


Jill Maclachlan
Chair, Status of Women Committee
INTERNATIONAL WOMEN’S NEWS

Please make sure any raffle prizes you wish to donate for IWD dinner are given to Barbara Carter to decorate before the function. Tickets will be sold at 3 for $5 and it will be a multidraw.

There are a number of functions that our members are supporting for International Women’s Day. We have an excellent response to our own dinner on Thursday 6th. As well, Barbara Carter and Kath are attending a high tea supporting Pink Pamper packs for women in need; Janet is attending the annual UNICEF function in Brisbane and Margaret is going to the combined Crest & Soroptimist lunch. If any member would like to attend any of these functions contact those already going please.  

Some IWD facts are that Australia’s first International Women’s Day was held as a rally at the Sydney Domain on March 25 1928. New Zealand was the first self-governing nation to give women the vote in 1893. Austria, Denmark, Germany and Switzerland celebrated the first International Women’s Day in 1911. In 1975 during International Women’s Year, the United Nations began celebrating IWD on March 8.

Websites for information are www.internationalwomensday.com/ and www.women.qld.gov.au/ 

 Thank you for your support,
 

Jill Allen

PR & PROGRAMME

We had two guest speakers at our last dinner meeting, Janet Duggan and Julie Burton our Area 5 director. Julie spoke to us about the Area Workshop to be held in Noosa on the 15th & 16th March. Janet, Diane and Jo will be representing our club at the workshop.

It is with sadness that I report the death of Jean Gibson on Wednesday 27th February.  I have heard that Jean had a fall on Friday 22nd February, fracturing her femur and an arm, from which she just slowly slipped away. Jean was a Charter member and gave many years of service to our club and to many other community organizations. A trained nurse, she was a caring person and will be sadly missed by her family and friends. Her funeral will be held on Monday 3rd March at the Assembly of God Chapel Preston Rd Wynnum at 2 pm. Funeral notice is in the Courier Mail Friday 29th.  It has been suggested that we make a donation on Jean’s behalf instead of sending flowers and a motion will be put forward at the next club meeting to that end.

Mary Lou Podagiel

MEMBERSHIP & ORGANIZATION 
Melinda Clynick came to the February meeting as a guest and prospective member. I have contacted Trish Marsden and am awaiting her reply.

Gail Abbott
SILKY OAKS, MAYBANKE, REDLANDS MENTAL HEALTH, BREAKTHROUGH

As always, personal hygiene items, tee shirts, socks, non-perishable food items, art equipment, school supplies, toiletries and household items can be donated.

GENERAL NEWS 

MOTION “That the Zonta Club of Wynnum Redland Inc provide to the incoming President a petty cash allowance of $50 to cover minor expenses incurred whilst undertaking their role as President, the sum can be renewed on production of receipts. The residue to be returned to the club upon completion of the term of office.”

A REMINDER THAT THE COMMITTEE REPORTS SHOULD BE BROUGHT TO THE MARCH BOARD MEETING.

Next board meeting is 7pm Monday 31st March at Gail Abbott’s home 281 Cribb Rd, Carindale.

                A Worldwide Service Organisation of Executives in Business and the Professions             working together to Advance the Status of Women
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